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Welcome to the Summer Edition of HIYU





This regular newsletter for Community Representatives gives you updates of policy and procedure, legislation, and any other information that may be useful to you in your role on Benefits Review Committees (BRC).





Temporary Additional Support





Temporary Additional Support (TAS) introduces a new rules-based approach to delivering ongoing hardship assistance. TAS will replace Special Benefit for new applicants from 1 April 2006. 





People already getting Special Benefit on 1 April will continue to get Special Benefit, so long as they meet the eligibility criteria.  





The key features of TAS are:


defined, not discretionary, allowable costs


upper limits on most allowable costs


an ‘accommodation deduction’ on accommodation costs (a portion of accommodation costs will not be included in the TAS calculation)


a new way of calculating rates 


a minimum deficiency of $1.00


no discretion to pay above the calculated amount


a maximum grant period of 13 weeks at a time


no lump sum payments.





As with Special Benefit, the client needs to have taken all necessary steps to obtain other assistance, and must take reasonable steps towards reducing their costs and increasing their chargeable income.





Legislation





Legislation for TAS is included with this issue of HIYU. Please add it to your copy of the Consolidated Legislation.





Legal Advisors at Hearings





At a recent meeting with the National Beneficiary Consultative Group (NBACG), the advocates advised an applicant could be seen to be disadvantaged if the Ministry had a legal advisor as a presenter or legal expert at a BRC hearing.





In some situations, the Ministry presenter will need to take another staff member to help explain why and how a decision has been made. They can provide, for example, assistance with legal interpretation or technical expertise. This is appropriate, as long as the Ministry tells the BRC Co-ordinator and the applicant in advance.





In consultation with the NBACG, we have developed information on � HYPERLINK "http://inet/Infoshare/Corporate-and-Governance/review-of-decisions/client-information/default.asp" �where to go for legal and benefit advice�. Applicants can ask for this information at any time, and it will be particularly useful when the Ministry is making legal submissions or has legal representation at a BRC hearing.








Community Representative Forum





The Community Representative Forum will take place in mid June 2006.





Some possible agenda items are:


a Legal Services perspective of the Review of Decision (ROD) process


a presentation on Temporary Additional Support 


sharing best practice tips, feedback, and concerns with Community Reps from other regions


a presentation how the ROD team can support you





If you have any ideas or requests for items you would like covered at the forum, please contact us and let us know. Our contact details are at the end of this newsletter.





New Feedback Loop for Social Security Appeal Authority Decisions





A new feedback loop has been established for Reviews of Decision that have gone on to appeal. Social Security Appeal Authority decisions will now be sent out to the three panellists who sat on the BRC for that case.


�





New Information Before, During, and After the BRC Hearing





The Ministry or the applicant can produce new information for the BRC to consider at any time before it sends out its decision. 





Before the hearing: New information provided to the BRC must also be provided to the other party (the Ministry or the applicant). The other party must have adequate time to consider the new information before the hearing. If necessary, the hearing can be postponed until the other party has had enough time to consider the additional information. 





During the hearing: The BRC must ensure that each party has time to consider and respond to any new information before the BRC makes its decisions.  If necessary, the hearing can be postponed, to later the same day or another hearing date.





After the Hearing, but before Decision is Sent: The BRC needs to consider if the new information would change its decision. Both parties must have the opportunity to see the new information in writing, and the panel must reconvene and review its decision.					


�








Further Information Required for BRC to Make a Decision





If the BRC requires further information, it may adjourn and request the information from the Ministry or the applicant (or both). The BRC may also seek submissions on any aspect of the law, in which case both parties will be asked to provide submissions. The BRC can adjourn while the Ministry presenter and the applicant are at the hearing, or after they have left. 





If they have left the hearing, the BRC chairperson will write to both parties requesting the information and setting a new date for the BRC to reconvene. The BRC will decide whether it is necessary for the applicant and the Ministry to attend the reconvened meeting. 








Performance Monitoring 





This quarter the ROD team is targeting the Findings section in the Report of the BRC, as this section of the report is frequently inadequate.





The Findings must show that both sides of the case have been considered and how the law and policy have been applied to the facts. The applicant should see that their arguments have been considered and addressed, and should understand the basis for the decision the Committee reached. The Findings must:





provide clear reasons for the decision


respond to all points raised by both parties


ensure the facts support the decision, including relevant legislation


make any instructions clear for the implementation of the decision 





If you don’t feel the Report of the BRC is satisfactory, don’t sign it off. Go back to other BRC members to discuss your concerns.








Keeping You Informed 





Other enclosed information





TAS Regulations





Review of Decision Team Contacts


Contact these people if you require further information or have any suggestions


 Janet Davis:  04 916 3120 or 029 916 3120


Casey Freeman: 04 978 4167 or 029 200 6293


If you are outside the Wellington area feel free to call 0800 559 009 


� HYPERLINK "mailto:MSD_Review_of_Decision_Team@msd.govt.nz" ��MSD_Review_of_Decision_Team@msd.govt.nz�
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